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And now a word from Psi Chi… 
Psi Chi is a national honors society for psychology majors.   Currently at 
Willamette Psi Chi membership issues and activities are organized and 
administered in conjunction with the Psychology Club.  If you are 
interested in joining Psi Chi or have any questions, please feel free to 
contact the Psi Chi advisors, Professor Hermann and Professor 
Miller.  Also, information about membership requirements and the 
national organization can be found at www.psichi.org.  Applications for Psi 
Chi are available in the Psychology department office in Smullin 220.  
Please join us in congratulating the newest members of Psi Chi:  

Janna Chaney 

Mary Klann 

Kimi Sato 

Psych Club’s First Year… 
 

As the 2006/2007 school terms ends, the Willamette Psych Club concludes its first full year in existence. We want to say thank you to 
the senior members that helped start the club and wish them the best of luck as they graduate from Willamette. Our goal is to bring 
more interest to the club and increase membership for next year. 

 
 What does Psych Club do you ask? Well, Psych Club does a lot of things ranging from hosting psychological movie nights, eating 
M&M’s, and talking about psych related issues. Most recently we visited the Oregon National Primate Research Center located in Bea-
verton. We even let Professor Miller, Hermann, and Ramos join in on our fun. Diana Gordon and Kris Coleman of the ONPRC gave 
us an overview of the research center and the goals they strive for while working with the primates (non-human primates – in case you 
were wondering). 
 

More than 3,000 primates live at the research center, as well as various rodents, birds, and fish. Primates at ONPRC, on aver-
age, live 10 years longer than if they were in the wild. For all of you wondering about the ethical treatment of the monkeys, don’t worry, 
they are well taken care of. Every primate is required to have an annual dental and physical check-up. Each housing fixture, home to 30 
to 45 Rhesus monkeys each, is equipped with heaters for the winter and water-misters for the summer. Every fixture has a giant metal 
play wheel and plenty of perches and various structures to climb on. Monkeys that were rescued from Japan are housed in six 1-acre 
corrals and one 2-acre sector. We were able to see monkeys in the fixtures and the corrals. 

 
On top of the tour, we learned about some psychological research going on at the center. A monkey’s temperament can be an 

indicator of success in paired housing, similar to freshman year roommate assignments at Willamette. Researchers are also examining 
behavioral tendencies that may indicate depression. Baby Rhesus monkeys, once weaned from their mothers, usually handle the transi-
tion well. But a few monkeys have a hard time adjusting to the separation. Researchers are look-
ing at the causes of the monkeys’ depression in hopes of developing new strategies to help hu-
man children deal with parental separation (e.g. divorce). 

 
Overall, our trip to ONPRC was a success and was topped off with a delicious sushi 

dinner. Anyone interested in joining Psych Club should contact Professor Miller 
(millerj@willamette.edu).  Also, I forgot to mention that monkeys are sometimes given foraging 
manipulanda. A foraging manipulanda is a small handheld puzzle that, when solved, dispenses 
food. We talk about this stuff at Psych Club meetings all the time, so come join the fun. Who 
knows, perhaps we will make our own foraging manipulandas that dispense M&Ms. 

 
-Joey Elcano 
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Kalli Bermingham 
Joshua Bilbrew     
Lauren Bucholz 
Carolyn Burns 
Karly Camerer 



 

 

Larry McBride, Editor 
254 Smullin Hall 
503/370.6425 
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Sue Koger 

Professor and Department Chair 

201 Smullin Hall, 503/370.6341 

skoger@willamette.edu 

Biopsychology, Psychology of Learning 

 

Melissa Witkow 

Assistant Professor  

254 Smullin Hall, 503/370.6425 

mwitkow@willamette.edu 

Introduction to Psychology, Abnormal 
Psychology: Adult, Topical Seminar:  

Developmental Psychology: Lifespan 

 

Jeremy Miller 

Assistant Professor 

260 Smullin Hall, 503/370.6964 
millerj@willamette.edu 

Introduction to Psychology, Cognitive  

Processes 

 

 

Meredy Goldberg Edelson 

Professor 

253 Smullin Hall, 503/370.6133 

medelson@willamette.edu 

Introduction to Psychology, Stress and 
Health, Major Internship I 

 

Jim Friedrich 

Professor 

259 Smullin Hall, 503/370.6435 

jfriedri@willamette.edu 

Topical Seminar: Psych Testing/Measure 

 

 

Anthony (Tony) Hermann 

Assistant Professor 

252 Smullin Hall, 503/370.6427 

ahermann@willamette.edu 

Research Methods and Analysis II, Major 
Internship I 

 

 

Mark Stewart 

Associate Professor 

208 Smullin Hall, 503/370.6661 

mstewart@willamette.edu 

Research Methods & Analysis I, Sensation/
Perception 

 

Deb Loers  

Associate Professor 

Bishop Wellness Center, 503/370.6471 

dloers@willamette.edu 


